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Thursday 26th September 2019
Dear Parents/ Carers
The pace of life at Maidenhill shows no sign of slowing down- I can’t believe we have reached the September Weekend already. We talk regularly at our assemblies about the ‘Maidenhill Family’ and, although I may be kidding myself, this is already starting to feel more of a reality than just a concept.
Following the due democratic process in each class in order to elect representatives, I was delighted to have our very first Maidenhill Pupil Council meeting on Monday. Lewis, Fay, Murray, Emme, Eva, Lily, Abdullah and Oscar are already demonstrating the enthusiasm, energy and level-headedness that will be crucial in taking forward our improvement agenda. In addition, the council elected Emme as Chair and Eva and Oscar as her deputies. We wish our councillors all the very best in their new roles and would like to say a huge well done to everyone who took the time and effort to put themselves forward as candidates.

Our very first Parent Council meeting is due to take place on October 1 at 6.30pm. Fourteen parents have kindly put themselves forward for the Parent Council and all are welcome to attend the first meeting as we aim to decide on the size and structure of the council as we move forward. With strong and supportive pupil and parent councils there should be no stopping Maidenhill in our quest for excellence!
Learn With Us Afternoon

Thank you to the parents and family members who were able to attend our Learn With Us Afternoon on Tuesday. We hope the afternoon gave you a brief snapshot of everyday life in our classrooms and the variety of learning experiences which regularly take place. We know that the children always enjoy sharing their learning but also appreciate that attendance at these sort of events can be very difficult for working parents. Any feedback on timing or suggestions for how we can improve in this area are always welcome. If you haven’t already had the chance, please visit the Learn With Us Parent Feedback Microsoft Forms which can be accessed in the Latest News blog on our website.

Primary 2/3 Assembly

As previously intimated, Friday 4 October is our Primary 2 and 3 Assembly. The children will be exploring the theme of ‘Friendship’ and parents/ carers of children in P2 and P3 are welcome to attend if they can. The assembly will begin at 11 am.

Parent Consultation Evening

Tuesday October 29 is our Parent Consultation Evening. 10-minute appointments slots have been set aside for you to meet with your child’s teacher. These slots will be available from 3.30- 8.00 pm via our online booking system which opens on Thursday 26 September at 5 pm. You should have already received an e-mail detailing how to book online- please contact our school office if you should require further information.

Maths Week Scotland
Mrs Dickson and Mrs Wood have been busy planning a whole host of activities and challenges to help our children celebrate Maths Week Scotland next week. The focus will be on encouraging a growth mindset when it comes to tackling maths problems, identifying the relationship between maths concepts and practical applications in everyday life and, most importantly of all, demonstrating that maths can be fun. Thank you to everyone who has volunteered their time during the course of the week.

Key Dates for Terms 1, 2 and 3
Friday 27th-Monday September 30th- September Weekend Holiday

Friday October 4th 11.00am - P2 and P3 Assembly; P2 and P3 parents/ carers welcome to attend

Friday October 11th- Tempest Photography- looking sharp is the order of the day!
Monday October 14th- Friday October 18th October Week Holiday

Monday October 21st- INSET day

Tuesday October 28th- Parent Consultation Evening 1, from 3.30pm

w/b Monday November 4th- World of Work Week

Monday November 11th- NHS flu vaccination programme held within school

Tuesday December 17th- Nursery Nativity, am and pm

Thursday December 19th- School Nativity, am and pm

Friday December 20th- School closes for Christmas Holiday

Monday January 6th- School re-opens for Term 3

Friday January 24th- Tartan Day- a celebration of all things Scottish; tartan optional!

Thursday January 30th- Learn With Us Afternoon 2, 2.00-2.45pm

Thursday February 27th- STEM Fayre, time tbc.

from Tuesday 24th  March   - Travelling Book Fair comes to Maidenhill
Thursday March 26th – Parent Consultation Evening 2, from 3.30pm

Friday April 3rd- P4/5 Assembly; P4/5 Parents/ carers welcome to attend

Friday April 3rd- School closes for Spring Holiday

Alasdair McDonald

Head Teacher
